
 

  
 
To:      Melissa Manriquez, Clerk of the Board      
 
From:  Matt Heinz, Supervisor, District 2     
 
Date:  January 18, 2024 
 
RE:     BOS Addendum Agenda 1/23/24:  
 IGA with City of South Tucson to support provision of Fire and EMS 
 

 
Please add this item to the addendum agenda for January 23, 2024.  Thank you.  
 
 
Discussion/Direction/Action:   
Directing the County to enter into an IGA with the City of South Tucson to support the provision of Fire and 
Emergency Medical Services to the businesses and residents of South Tucson, through which the County shall 
provide the City of South Tucson with $400,000 this fiscal year for this purpose, from the County’s FY24 
Contingency Funds; and declaring an emergency.  
 
For FY25 and forward, the level of support from the County shall be negotiated with the City of South Tucson, 
until such time as their sales and property tax revenues allow them to cover 100% of the costs of Fire and EMS 
provision for their community.  The City of South Tucson is committed to engaging in economic development 
projects over the next few years that will greatly enhance their sales tax and property tax bases. 
 
With this funding support from Pima County, the City of South Tucson can enter into an IGA with the City of 
Tucson to take over provision of all Fire and EMS services within the City of South Tucson, per the terms laid 
out by City Manager Michael Ortega in his letter dated June 13, 2023 (attached).  The City of South Tucson will 
cover the majority of the ongoing costs from their General Fund. The City of Tucson, under this proposal, 
would be making an in-kind contribution of their administrative overhead costs.  
 
 
 
CC:  
Jan Lesher, County Administrator 
Veronica Moreno, City Manager, City of South Tucson 
Michael Ortega, City Manager, City of Tucson 

 
 
 
 








